
 

FIRST REFORMED UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 
Lexington, NC    

 

AUGUST 2020    

Dear Friends,   

Since March, the Consistory, together with 

the ministerial leadership of the church, has 

been assessing how the pandemic is           

impacting our ability to be in the sanctuary 

together. The deacons and elders have exer-

cised caution and expressed great care for 

all of the church community. Each month we 

have prayed and discussed whether or not 

we felt we could safely return to in-person 

worship, asking for guidance and wisdom as 

we seek to be faithful to God and to love our 

neighbor.   

We had hoped that the spread of the virus 

would have slowed enough over the summer 

that we could return to worship in the      

sanctuary this Fall. However, the reports have 

not reflected this.    

As you will see in the Consistory Highlights, the 

Consistory and ministerial staff are in      

agreement to continue to suspend in-person 

worship in the sanctuary for the rest of 2020.   

We will continue to follow the Phases for NC 

established by the Governor. Currently we 

are in “Safer at Home Phase 2.” We can 

gather in the church according to those 

guidelines — a 10-person limit indoors, and 25

-person limit outdoors. We will update when-

ever NC moves into Phase 3.    

Certainly, if the landscape of the spread of 

the virus changes drastically for the positive, 

then we can revisit this decision and make 

adjustments as needed.   

Although we are deeply saddened by this 

reality, let us please stay encouraged by the 

ways we are continuing to “Be the Church”. 

We will need to be innovative in how we 

build the church this Fall and beyond. Such 

as how we:   

 Worship and Praise God together,   

 Care for the sick and lonely,   

 Grow spiritually in faith formation,         

continuing to study and learn together,   

 Connect and fellowship with one           

another,   

 Care for our community needs,  

 Conduct our Annual October budget 

meeting,   

 

Please continue to keep the faith as we seek 

to love God and love our neigh-

bor. Remember these words from the Apostle 

Paul to the Thessalonians: Encourage one an-

other and build each other up, just as in fact 

you are doing. 

 

Striving to serve with you faithfully,  

--Elizabeth 

SERMON SERIES CONTINUES THROUGH SEPTEMBER 

Building the Church One Rock at a Time… 

August 30 ...Upon the Rock of Risk (Matthew 16: 21-28) 

September 6 …Upon the Rock of Reconciliation (Matthew 18: 15-20) 

September 13 ...Upon the Rock of Forgiveness (Matthew 18: 21-35) 

September 20 ...Upon the Rock of Generosity (Matthew 20: 1-16) 

September 27 ...Upon the Rock of Belief (Matthew 21: 23-32) 



 

If you are searching for a place to experience God’s wondrous and inclusive love, we invite you 

to join us at First Reformed United Church of Christ in Lexington, NC.  
 

Following the example of Jesus, we believe that God’s love, Christ’s church, and the power of the 

Holy Spirit are for all people. We believe our unity as one body in Christ   transcends worldly differ-

ences. No matter who you are or where  you  are  on  life’s  journey,  you  are welcome here.    
 

First Reformed United Church of Christ is an Open and Affirming congregation. This means we wel-

come into the full life and ministry of the church all people, regardless of ability, age, education, 

ethnicity, family or marital status, gender identity or expression, income, nationality, political affilia-

tion, race, sexual orientation, or any  other distinction. At the baptismal font and at the commun-

ion table, from the nursery cribs to the church  leadership, whether you were raised in a church or 

have never before attended one, you are welcome here.     
 

We affirm and celebrate the diversity of God’s children as a blessing. We welcome you to First Re-

formed United Church of Christ.   

WELCOMING STATEMENT 

AUGUST MEMORIALS AND HONOR GIFTS 

 
 

 

Michael & Kimberly Curia 

First Reformed UCC Choir 

The Jim Beall Graham Family 

James & Alice Gray 

John & Vicky Gray 

Courtney Grimsley 

Buddy & Frankie Hedrick 

Bruce & Paula Hodak 

Charles Stephen & Vikki Hodges 

Jerry & Merle Hodges 

Rich & Lena Johnson 

Barry Koontz 

Frank Leonard 

Cliff & Paula Lopp 

Lloyd Malcolm & Jane Grimes 

 
 

IN MEMORY OF VIRGINIA HILL 
(Cathy Waitman’s mother) 

 

Rich & Lena Johnson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Tom Marshall 

Dolores Martin 

Roger McCoin 

Calvin & Susan Odom 

Tony & Lee Ann Peele 

Ed & Barbara Perrell 

John Potts & Janette Neal 

Bill & Carolyn Robbins 

Eulene Shepherd 

Elizabeth Sink 

Katherine Skipper 

John & Susie Smith 

Mr. & Mrs. Steve Smith 

Bob & Kay Timberlake 

Cathy & Steve Waitman 

 
 

IN MEMORY OF HOYLE POTTS 
 

Philip & Alma Bouchard 

 

 

 
 

 

IN MEMORY OF BILL WALSER 

IN HONOR OF ALICE GRAY’S  

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAY 
 

John & Vicky Gray 



 

 

 

Annabell Callicutt, who graduated 

from Lexington Senior High School 

as one of the Class of 2020, is all 

smiles as she shows off her East  

Carolina University fleece blanket 

that was given to her by the First 

Reformed UCC Prayer Shawl     

Ministry.  
 

Thank you Harriette Murphy and 

Mary Jo Jessup for your help in 

making this beautiful gift.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY  

THANK YOU NOTES 

To our Church Family, 

Thank you from the bottom of our hearts for all the love and support you have shown since 

Bill's passing. Your graciousness and prayers have helped us navigate this difficult time.  

Many thanks are needed for the delicious breakfast provided on the morning of Bill's     ser-

vice and Reverends Elizabeth Horton, June Grubb, and Mike Hooper who provided a 

touching tribute that captured the essence of Bill. There are not enough words to express 

our gratitude to the church and what it has meant to our family over the years. We hope 

that like us, you can picture Bill smiling down on each of us. 

 

Prayerfully and warmest regards, 

Cheryl Walser  

Hense , Michelle, Dottie Kate and Jones Walser 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY! 

Your generosity through donations to “Communities in Schools” is so appreciated! We will 

continue to collect money for this outreach program through the end of August. You may 

drop donations by the church office, mail them to the office or visit our website and give 

online HERE. Thank you again for your help! 

https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=wWsk24ZWJSTZKsGd1RMKlg0BDvsSG3VIWQCPJNNxD8upkiY7JlDavDsozUE7KG0nFx2NSo8LdUKGuGuF396vbY26iLVkc0GmgSIKz0XxvZOXHubq5Z7ap5JVmPErc4ZeYHCKCZhESjGNQmZ5B-6dx9Fphd2i7foeps7ewfsY35M=&ver=3


 

ONLINE WORSHIP THROUGH  

THE REMAINDER OF THE YEAR 
 

We will continue to worship online on both 

YOUTUBE HERE and our FACEBOOK PAGE HERE 

through the month of September. Past worship 

services are archived on each of these pages 

and may be accessed at any time!  
 

Special Note: The videos on YouTube and 

Facebook will now begin at 10:45AM     
instead of 11:00. 
 

Virtual meetings such as Consistory, Book Stud-

ies, Bible Studies, Youth and Children’s Ministry 

Team meetings, and Fellowship and Prayer Con-

cerns will also continue to be held via ZOOM. 

Scheduled activities for the month are shown in 

the calendar at the back of the newsletter and 

will also be included in the weekly emails. Links 

for the Zoom Chats will be included or emailed 

to group members. 
 
 

MEETINGS IN THE CHURCH BUILDING 
 

Meetings in the church Fellowship Hall may be 

held, but the following guidelines MUST be fol-

lowed: 

 
 The church office must be notified several 

days prior to using the building to avoid  

conflicts and to make sure air/heat are left 

on for you. 

 

 Meetings must be limited to 10 or fewer   

people. 

 

 You should use the tables set up as they are 

at the back of the Fellowship Hall.  

 

 Face masks must be worn by all participants. 

 

 Participants must practice social distancing. 

 

 Tables must be wiped down a Clorox solution 

and chairs must be sprayed with the solution 

and left to dry. All supplies will be available 

in the Fellowship Hall. Please return supplies 

to their original location in the Fellowship 

Hall. 

BOARD OF EVANGELISM FUNDRAISER 
 

The Board of Evangelism still has a good supply 

of “BE THE CHURCH” Window Clings available for 

purchase. These are similar to bumper stickers, 

but they cling on glass instead and can easily be 

moved from place to place. Proceeds will go to 

the church’s general fund. The cost is $5 each. If 

you are interested in purchasing, please contact 

the church office.  
 

 

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 
 

Mark your calendars now for the next Red 

Cross Blood Drive to be held in our church Fel-

lowship Hall on September 2, 2020 from 2:30-

7:00. Extra measures for a safe event will be 

taken. This time, they will be testing for Covid-

19 antibodies, which may indicate if the do-

nor’s immune system has produced antibodies 

for the coronavirus, regardless of whether they 

developed symptoms. THIS IS NOT A DIAGNOS-
TIC TEST! 

 

Betty Barr is asking for volunteers to help out. 

She will need at least 5 people to help with 

temperature checks, signing in and pouring 

drinks for those who come to give blood. Vol-

unteers will need to be at the church by 2:00 

and plan to help until approximately 6:30. 
 

Anyone who plans to give blood should con-

tact Betty Barr (336-239-5001) to set an ap-

pointment or you may call the church office 

(336-248-2617) or make an appointment online 
at: (www.redcrossblood.org and search for 

sponsor code: First Reformed). 

 

 

DONATIONS TO MEALS ON WHEELS 
 

If you’re interested in giving to Meals on Wheels, 

you may send contributions to: 
Meals on Wheels of Lexington 

PO Box 1697 

Lexington, NC 27293 

 

 

 

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS   

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCHfZFOjObXH_bR8E-UG_gTA
https://www.facebook.com/firstreformeducc/?ref=aymt_homepage_panel&eid=ARDlcsskC11S56zHZnqSFYafLhDvdZe0iilCLGvOCnNSlcpkfHJVW8rCqYY3eLdgwOWyl4_3jgG1hBUP
http://www.redcrossblood.org


 

BOARD OF FAITH FORMATION 
Rev. Susan Morris 

CHILDREN’S MEETINGS 
 

The children will have Kid's Adventure Time 

on the second Saturday of each month. In 

September, it will be on September 12, 2020 

at 10am.  

 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88512851760?

pwd=WUY3UHZReGVOR0FXQXVzMDd0QnNYUT09 

 
 

All children are welcome to join in. I hope 

to see you all there. If you have any ques-

tions please let Rev. Susan know. My num-

ber is 276-525-2810 and my email address is 
Revsuemo@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL 
 

Come join the fun as we continue to study 

the Old Testament. We will be studying the 

book of Exodus this fall. Our Sunday School 

class will begin on September 20, 2020 from  

9:30-10:30AM. I will have more details com-

ing soon. I hope you all will come and join 

this study.  Let me know if you have any 

questions.  

 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88649448095?

pwd=czhqSldLKzNJNjdUaFBMVjZvb09hZz09 

YOUTH NEWS 
 

Our High School Youth will continue to meet 

on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the 

month. I am moving the time to 5:30. I look 

forward to seeing you all September 2, 2020 

at 5:30.    

 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83125940063?

pwd=WUhkRkVOOUN1b3VhTE1Ra3lqMzNsUT09 

 

Our Middle School Youth will continue to 

meet on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of 

the month. I am moving the time to 5:30. I 

look forward to seeing you all September 9, 

2020 at 5:30 

 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85238338867?

pwd=TGUwWU0rNGgzelQ5ZmQ4UTJhYXRJUT09 

 

MINISTRY TEAM MEETINGS 
 

The Children’s Ministry Team meeting will be 

held on September 14th and the Youth Min-

istry Team meeting will be held on Septem-

ber 21st. Both meetings will be held virtually 

through Zoom and will begin at 7:00pm.  
 

Please refer to the calendar on Weekly 

Emails and the bulletins that can be found 

on our church website HERE for updates to 

IN CASE YOU MISSED IT! 
 

If you missed any of our worship services since 

we began sharing these mid-March,  it’s still 

not too late to watch them. All services are still 

available on our Facebook or YouTube pages. 

Visit either one to find the Sunday you missed. 
ATTENTION!!! 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88512851760?pwd%3DWUY3UHZReGVOR0FXQXVzMDd0QnNYUT09&sa=D&source=calendar&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw29SzmJ9uQMi9NRu-PRvwAF
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88512851760?pwd%3DWUY3UHZReGVOR0FXQXVzMDd0QnNYUT09&sa=D&source=calendar&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw29SzmJ9uQMi9NRu-PRvwAF
mailto:Revsuemo@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88649448095?pwd%3DczhqSldLKzNJNjdUaFBMVjZvb09hZz09&sa=D&source=calendar&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw3INR0ViuXNNsMv95bwWqlW
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88649448095?pwd%3DczhqSldLKzNJNjdUaFBMVjZvb09hZz09&sa=D&source=calendar&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw3INR0ViuXNNsMv95bwWqlW
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83125940063?pwd%3DWUhkRkVOOUN1b3VhTE1Ra3lqMzNsUT09&sa=D&source=calendar&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw2VHSgs2VhtVoxMgjwE2QZX
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83125940063?pwd%3DWUhkRkVOOUN1b3VhTE1Ra3lqMzNsUT09&sa=D&source=calendar&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw2VHSgs2VhtVoxMgjwE2QZX
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85238338867?pwd%3DTGUwWU0rNGgzelQ5ZmQ4UTJhYXRJUT09&sa=D&source=calendar&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw0hHZnxQBxuoyoliTkV9SAM
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85238338867?pwd%3DTGUwWU0rNGgzelQ5ZmQ4UTJhYXRJUT09&sa=D&source=calendar&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw0hHZnxQBxuoyoliTkV9SAM
https://frucc.org/
https://www.facebook.com/firstreformeducc/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCHfZFOjObXH_bR8E-UG_gTA


 

Pastor’s Report 

 Throughout summer months Rev. Horton and Rev. 

Grubb’s visits continue to be via phone calls.  

 Conversations on Faith & Race Update: The third 

prayer vigil was August 23rd at Friendship Baptist 

Church.  The goal is to hold a prayer vigil monthly.  

The vigil on August 23rd honored Rev. Ray Howell 

for his civil rights leadership. 

 Rev. Horton tries to be in the church office on Mon-

day and Wednesday and sporadically throughout 

the week.  Much of ministry now is planning the 

online worship services. 
 

Board Reports 

Board of Congregational Life:  Kivi Miller is working on 

nametags for all members when we are able to 

meet in person for church services. She is adding 

new member names and making corrections. She 

plans to place the order within the next month. 
 

Board of Faith Formation:  Alane Holste confirmed 

the following information as submitted by Rev. Susan 

Morris, Associate Pastor of Faith Formation: 

 Communities in Schools campaign to collect funds 

for the purchase of school supplies continues 

through the month of August. 

 Activities over the past month include:   

 Youth and Children zoom meetings on pause 

 Both youth and children teams worked on the 

“Drive-thru Backpack Blessing” 

 Adults’ Sunday school completed a study on 

“Invitation to Genesis” and Tuesday night book 

study on “White Fragility” continues into Sep-

tember. 

 Upcoming Events: 

 Rally Day postponed 

 Both youth and children teams working toward 

a movie night and the youth team is hopeful for 

a bonfire this fall. 

 October 18, 2020 is Children’s Sabbath 

 Children’s Ministry Team members will write let-

ters to children and Youth Ministry Team mem-

bers will write letters to youth for the school year. 

 High-School Youth meetings resume on the 1st 

and 3rd Wednesdays in September and Middle 

School Youth will resume meetings on the 2nd 

and 4th Wednesdays. 

 Fifth Wednesday game meeting with children 

and youth groups 

 Adult Sunday school studying the book of Exo-

dus in the fall, starting in September. 
 

Board of Worship and Sacrament:  Rev. Horton said 

communion will be scheduled for the first Sunday 

every month.   
 

 

Board of Property Management:  John Smith report-

ed.  

 John Smith,  Eddie Yates and John Maze met with 

Kelly Greathouse who requested to end the rent 

contract between First Reformed UCC and Sheets 

Dance Academy. She agreed to schedule a 

deep cleaning of the area once the move is 

complete.  Property Chairs agreed to clean and 

restore the floors. 

 An estimate of $350 has been received from 

Grady Hedrick to remove the tree in front of the 

breezeway of the education building.  Plans are 

to remove it within the next two weeks. 

 Nathan of Central Services repaired the AC in the 

sanctuary and the 3-way light switch at the back 

entrance to the education building Fellowship 

Hall. 

 Cliff Lopp replaced the battery of the kitchen 

smoke alarm. 
 

Financial Report: Harriette Murphy reported 

 Average weekly offering in July was $6,247 (2nd 

quarter end created a better average) 

 Available General funds $17,023 and Music fund 

Balance $7,595 

 The Finance Committee will meet August 26th to 

begin preparation of the 2021 budget. 
 

Old Business:  

 Consistory Members continue to make calls to 

the congregation during the covid-19 pandem-

ic.   

 Purchasing livestream equipment for the sanc-

tuary is still a work-in-progress.  
 

New Business:  

 Return to Sanctuary: Based on recent outcomes 

of school/college re-openings, it was decided 

not to return to sanctuary services through De-

cember 2020.  Evaluations will be done on a 

quarterly basis instead of monthly. There was 

discussion to consider options for the October 

congregational meeting. 

 Church gatherings of 10 or fewer people will be 

allowed in the Fellowship Hall but certain rules 

must be followed. (see announcements on 

page 4) 

 Future Event Planning:  We will look at adapting 

to new ways of connecting to church members, 

such as congregational meetings. We need to 

think of ways for authentic ministry in the digital 

age.  Probably continue to use the combination 

of small groups, zoom connections, emails, reg-

ular mail and phone calls for now. 

 The next regularly scheduled Consistory meeting 

is September 13, 2020.   

AUGUST’S CONSISTORY HIGHLIGHTS 



 

AMERICAN RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 



 

A NATION ON ITS KNEES      by Rev. Jay Whitley 

Every Sunday at the conclusion of our worship  

hour we hear Pastor Elizabeth in her “sending 

out” quote from the Prophet Micah saying, “He 

has shown you, O people, what is good. And 

what does the Lord require of you?  To do jus-

tice, to love kindness, and to walk humbly with 

God.” 
 

As the service ends I cannot help but to think 

during the Covid-19 crisis just how have we 

been doing as a nation in relation to the mat-

ters of justice, kindness, and humility.  Well. . .I 

guess that depends upon just to whom you are 

listening.  The conservative media will tell you 

to “stay the course, all is well.”  The liberal me-

dia will paint a picture of “doom and gloom.”  

And the President is just “somewhere out 

there”...”deriding and dividing.”  The Center for 

Disease Control seems to give us conflicting 

information depending upon the different mes-

sages from each scientist that the Administra-

tion places before us.  What is a bewildered 

nation to do? 
 

In relation to justice, kindness, and humility. . 

.those things of which we as the people of 

God, have some control over in our individual 

lives, I suggest for the sake of our own sanity 

that we should pray without ceasing, think for 

ourselves, and do the good wherever and 

whenever for whomever possible. 
 

I believe “doing kindness” is the easiest of the 

three commissions.  It certainly is the simplest.  

As the people of God, we all have the love in 

our hearts and our minds to see and to know 

the need of those in our nation who could use 

our sacrificial gifts to make their lives better.  

Covid-19 only makes these acts of kindness 

more needful and effectual.  
 

Doing justice is not quite so easy.  We really 

have to think about this one.  Covid-19 has 

brought to the fore many needs of the less 

fortunate.  Certainly the struggles of the im-

poverished and disenfranchised of our na-

tion have been brought to our attention.  

Covid-19 is indiscriminate in its assault on all 

people.  However, we have seen that the 

most vulnerable are those who are non-

white, aged, have  life-threatening  con-

ditions, and are forced to live in  unhealthy,  

impoverished  conditions, I believe justice for 

our Lord Jesus was very explicit.  “Do unto 

others as you would have others do unto 

you.”  The question that faces those of us 

who are so well blessed is just how do we 

define and display justice?  In relation to this 

pandemic, how can we best use our re-

sources to make sure as many of our sisters 

and brothers receive the justice all people 

deserve. 
 

Without a doubt, this Covid-19 pandemic 

has caused us individually and corporately 

to take a good, long look at ourselves as to 

our assets, and vulnerability of all that we 

possess.  When we walk humbly with God, 

we recognize the susceptibility for which we 

are exposed with all our blessings.  We must 

ask ourselves, “if for some reason our many 

blessings were somehow diminished and we 

found ourselves impoverished and disenfran-

chised, just what would we do?”  Friends, 

Covid-19 has done that to many of our sis-

ters and brothers.  As I said, it is an indiscrimi-

nate disease.  Our country is reeling from 

that which has already taken nearly 150,000 

lives of family members, friends, fellow coun-

try persons. 
 

In our arrogance, our audacity, our preten-

tion, we have been brought to our knees by 

something that we do not yet comprehend, 

and in our impatience and anxiety to wait 

upon a scientific answer.  Nor will we use our 

spirituality to wait upon God who will renew 

our strength.  Covid-19 could care less either 

way.  It will take advantage of us at every 

opportunity. 
 

People of God, everything that happens is 

not God’s Will!  Certainly this pandemic is 

not.  But God can work the Divine Will in all 

things that happen.  How will we respond? 
 

Covid-19 has brought us to our knees.  While 

we are down there...”Let us pray!” 

 
Blessings for your journey, 

Jay 

 



 

OUR MEMBERS:  

The Family of Bill Walser, Jasmin Cruz, 

Margot Everhart, Lisa Price, Patti Lovell, 

Jeff Hutchens, Deanna Michael 

 
OUR MEMBERS AT HOME AND IN CARE 

FACILITIES:  

Peggy Bates, Janelle Bunn, Marzell Crotts, 

Ruth Essick, Pattie Everhart, Vogen 

Everhart, Lib & Jimbo Hinkle, Marguerite 

Leonard, Bob Shaak, Lib Sink, Katherine 

Skipper, Carolyn Spivey, Adena Wall 

 
Piedmont Crossing:  

Mary Berrier, Doris Flynt 
 

OUR FRIENDS:  

Buddy Hedrick (Frankie Hedrick’s 

husband), Wayne Beck (Grayson Beck’s 

grandfather), Ben & Anna Lovell and their 

parents (Jerry and Patti’s nephew, his 

wife), Jonelle Parker (friend of Frank 

Leonard), Angie Bouchard (Lee and Ellen 

Bouchard’s youngest daughter) 
 

 
 

*Indicates newly added. Names will remain on 

the list for 4 weeks. To add a name to the 

prayer list please fill out a prayer request card 

located on the backs of the pews or call the 

church office (336-248-2617). 
 

OUR CHURCH AT PRAYER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

It’s a sign of the times (pun intended) that  

many churches, faced with shut-downs due to 

Covid-19, are making good use of their sign 

boards as a tool for communication for all 

passers by.  

 

Many congregations, ours included, are asking 

members to connect with them in online wor-

ship services through YouTube and Facebook. 

In addition to worship in the virtual world,  

some churches are reaching others through 

their sign board messages to draw more atten-

tion to church. They are sharing biblical mes-

sages with short snippets of wisdom, inspiration, 

encouragement, and yes, humor.  

Here are some examples of some sign board 

messages to brighten your day: 
 

 Doors closed for now, but hearts remain 

open.                 

 6 feet apart today is better than 6 feet    

under tomorrow. 

 Shout Hosanna! But first step back 6 feet. 

 Jesus cleans the heart; we disinfect the 

pews. 

 Standing together...6 feet apart. 

 2020 was installed with a virus. Come       

reboot! 

 Free trip to heaven. Details inside. 

 Searching for a new look? Have your “faith” 

lifted inside. 

 If you’re headed in the wrong direction, 

God allows U-turns.” 

 Jesus answer all “knee-mail”. 

 In the dark? Follow the Son. 

 Exercise daily. Run from Satan; Walk with 

God. 

 Tomorrow’s forecast: God reigns and the 

Son shines. 

 This is a ch_ _ ch. What is missing? 

SIGN BOARD LESSONS 
(Paraphrased from an article in NewsletterNewsletter.com, September 2020)  



 



 

SEPTEMBER 2020  
We will continue to worship online on both our YOUTUBE CHANNEL HERE and FACEBOOKPAGE 

HERE through the month of July.  

PLEASE NOTE THE NEW TIME FOR THIS SERVICE WILL BE 10:45AM 

FOR BOTH YOUTUBE AND FACEBOOK. 
Adult Bible Study HERE. (Meeting ID: 871 3599 3948 & Password: 418121) 

“White Fragility“ book study via Zoom Chat HERE. (Meeting ID: 859 2701 0393 & Password: 7x6nQw) 

You may join the 2CFAR meetings HERE (Meeting ID: 873 4191 8684     Password: 222495) 

 

SUN 
 

MON 
 

TUE 
 

WED 
 

THU 
 

FRI 
 

SAT 

    

   1 
12:00    2CFAR 
meeting via Zoom 
 
7:00       Adult         

    Book Study  
    “White  Fragility” 

 

 

2 

5:30   High School    
       Youth Meeting         
             via Zoom 

3 4 

 
       

5 

6   

11:00  Worship  online 
      Holy Communion 
 

12:00   Fellowship &     
       Prayers via Zoom 

7    

 

 

8 
 

12:00    2CFAR 
meeting via Zoom 
 

 

9 
 

5:30      Middle      
       School Youth   
  Meeting via Zoom 

 

10        
 

 

11 
 

12 

10:00     
Kids’  

Adventure 
Time via 

Zoom 

13   Grandparents’  

                    Day   

11:00  Worship  online 
 

12:00   Fellowship &     
       Prayers via Zoom 
 

1:00    Consistory      
       Meeting via zoom  

14        
 

6:00      Crisis   
  Ministry Shelter  

Meal 
 

7:00    Children’s    
      Ministry Team   
  Meeting via Zoom  
 

 

15 

 

12:00    2CFAR 
meeting via Zoom 
 

 

16     

5:30   High School    
       Youth Meeting         
             via Zoom 
 
 

 

17 
 

 

18      

 
 

19 

20      
 

9:45  Adult Bible Study  
    on Exodus via Zoom  
 

11:00  Worship  online 
 

12:00   Fellowship &     
       Prayers via Zoom 

21       
 

7:00    Youth    
      Ministry Team   
  Meeting via Zoom  

22 

 

12:00    2CFAR 
meeting via Zoom 
 

 

23 
5:30      Middle      
       School Youth    
  Meeting via Zoom 

24 
 

 

25 26 
 
 

27 
 

9:45  Adult Bible Study  
   on Exodus via Zoom  
 

11:00  Worship  online 
 

12:00   Fellowship &     
       Prayers via Zoom 
 

28 29 
 

12:00    2CFAR 
meeting via Zoom 
 

 

30 
 

 

   

Articles for 
newsletter 

due 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCHfZFOjObXH_bR8E-UG_gTA
https://www.facebook.com/firstreformeducc/?ref=aymt_homepage_panel&eid=ARDlcsskC11S56zHZnqSFYafLhDvdZe0iilCLGvOCnNSlcpkfHJVW8rCqYY3eLdgwOWyl4_3jgG1hBUP
https://www.facebook.com/firstreformeducc/?ref=aymt_homepage_panel&eid=ARDlcsskC11S56zHZnqSFYafLhDvdZe0iilCLGvOCnNSlcpkfHJVW8rCqYY3eLdgwOWyl4_3jgG1hBUP
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87135993948?pwd=TWo2UXVwclhyZXJncWFvNEh6djkvdz09#success
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85927010393?pwd=YWVXLzRkSzYzY2FSV1pMbjFTdzJ6Zz09#success
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87341918684?pwd=N1pCSno2Tlp4bDdOREtoVGlsLzdGUT09#success


 

 

First Reformed  

United Church of 

Christ  

 

All Are Welcome Here! 
 

Where People Discover… 

The Love of God 

The Power to Love Others 

The Ability to Love Ourselves 
 

104 East Center Street 

Lexington, NC  2729 

(336) 248-2617 

email: church@frucc.org 

website: www.frucc.org 
 

 

11:00 SUNDAY WORSHIP ON LINE 

           VIA FACEBOOK LIVE and 

 YOU TUBE 
 

Temporary Church Office Hours: 

Monday - Wednesday - Friday 

9:00am to 12:00pm 
 

Church Staff 
Pastor: Rev. Elizabeth Horton 
elizabeth@frucc.org 
336-972-8895  
 

Associate Pastor of Congregational Care 
Rev. June Grubb  
336-248-5668 
 

Associate Pastor of Faith Formation 
Rev. Susan Morris 
susan@frucc.org 
276-525-2810 
 

Administrative Assistant 
Carolyn Robbins 
carolyn@frucc.org 
 

Financial Administrator 
Paula Lopp  
paula@frucc.org 
 

Choir Director 
Ellen Peterson 
ellenrpeterson@gmail.com 
 

Organist 
Robert Wilson 
robert@frucc.org 

  2 Dave Fulton 

 Joe Kiser 

  4 Henry Crouse 

  5 Kyndell Lovell 

  8 Alyson Cruz 

10 Eddie Miller 

11 Doug Sink 

12 Lee Jessup 

15 Andy Sink 

16 Barbara Sink 

 Addie Walser 

17  Lynn Brown 

 Stephen Wall 

19 James Atkinson 

20 Glenyce Fulton 

 Matthew Johnson 

24 Alice Gray 

 Jordan McCarn 

26 Mark Smith 

 Cathy Whitley 

27 Rita Lohr 

28 Elliott Smith 

29 Marzell Crotts 

  30 Kelly Greathouse 

 

5th  

Dave & Glenyce Fulton 

 

18th  

Eddie & Susan Miller 

 

19th 

Johnny & Lynn McCarn 

Tony & Lee Ann Peele 

 

20th 

Brad & Molly Robertson 
 

4  11:00 Worship Service 
 World Wide Communion 

 1:00 Consistory meeting 

via Zoom 

6  12:00 2CFAR meeting via 

Zoom 

7  5:30 High School Youth 

Meeting via Zoom 

10  10:00 Kids’ Adventure 

Time via Zoom 

11  11:00 Worship Service 

 Congregational Budget 

Meeting (TBD)  

12  7:00 Children’s Ministry 

Team Meeting 

13  12:00 2CFAR meeting via 

Zoom 

14  5:30 Middle School 

Youth Meeting via Zoom 

18  11:00 Worship Service 

 Children’s Sabbath 

19  7:00 Youth Ministry Team 

Meeting 

21  5:30 High School Youth 

Meeting via Zoom 

20  12:00 2CFAR meeting via 

Zoom 

25  11:00 Worship Service 

27  12:00 2CFAR meeting via 

Zoom 

28  5:30 Middle School 

Youth Meeting via Zoom 

SETPEMBER BIRTHDAYS LOOKING 

AHEAD TO 

OCTOBER  

 

(Activities shown are  

subject to change.) 

 

SEPTEMBER 

ANNIVERSARIES 


